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Minutes of Meeting of Kirkham Town Council held on Tuesday 2nd December 2014 
 Present: The Mayor Councillor J. Cameron (in the Chair) Councillors P. Hodgson, M. McIver, E. Oades, E. Silverwood, K Wright, K.Beckett, P Hardy
1:  No Apologies of absence. 
2: Cllr P Hardy declared an interest in all planning applications.
3: Police report as attached sheet. 
 It was stated that the 101 telephone number was not working and people telephoning the Police    had to wait for long periods for it to be answered if at all.

  The police said that it should answer 999 calls in under 10 seconds and 101 calls in 40 seconds, but  
   as the 101 number was a non-emergency number, if all the operators were taking 999 calls, it 

   would take longer to answer.


The licensing team had visited all the Kirkham Pubs with the Police and all had checked out alright.

It was state that the Nile take away was serving food until 0200 hrs, when its license was only to 1200hrs, police to look into it.

Lyndsey to look at dates for a PAC meeting in January 2015.
The police were asked that due to drugs being reported in some of pubs in Kirkham, could  visits be      arranged with the drugs dogs, the police would try to get this done in January 2015.
4: The Minutes of the meeting November 2014 were approved unanimously.
5:  No matters arising from the minutes.
6: The finance report was discussed and agreed.
7: The Mayor announce that he had been to the usual Christmas visits during the month.
8: All correspondence noted 
    As Kirkham scouts had inform KTC, that they no longer wanted to be responsible for putting up 

   the flag in Kirkham, it was suggested that Roy Lennie be approached to see if he would be prepared to carry out the duties. Cllr Silverwood to contact Roy Lennie.
9: LPAO
FBC had been asked to price for filling the flower tubs with flowers this spring and a price of £28.00 had been quoted.
The council agreed that this was a good price and FBC given the work.
A meeting with the friends of Kirkham parks had taken place and the parks groups were keen to work with KTC and would look at what grants maybe available for the Calder close project.

The parks group wished to put four benches on Memorial way, it was agreed that no benches could go there.
There was a shortage of winter plants, but this had been sorted by Cllr Silverwood and FBC contractors.

A mobile phone was required for the CC caretaker then he was not using his own, this was agreed and Cllr Silverwood had a spare phone (brand new) that she would give to KTC for the caretakers use. The temporary clerk to purchase a new sim card for the phone & inform the council of Michael's mobile telephone number.

Cups & saucers had been purchased for the community centre as agreed.
Outside lights on the community centre were now operated by a light sensor and the old time clock removed.

10: WSH

This was deferred to February meeting

11: Planning



All the plans were discussed and voted on.

14/0783
No Objections
14/0788 
No Objections

14/0791
No Objections

14/0794
No Objections

14/0799
No Objection
14/0779
Same comments as last time it came to council

13/0597
Defer to next meeting due to it being presented late.
14/0844
No Objections

14/0770
No Objections

12: Staffing
The job specification was to be put before council at the next meeting, with adverts going in all the local newspapers, with interviews in January 2015 by the staffing committee and a final decision by full council at the February 2015 meeting.
13: Allotments

A quote was needed to install an extra water supply in the allotments, this was put on hold until KTC, employs a new town clerk.

14: Licensing

Nothing to report
15: Rural Splash


Nothing to report
16: KWBG


Christmas trees and lights were in place 
17: Council Web Site


To be looked at in 2015

18: Highways

It was reported that a number of Bollards had been knocked over near the pet shop
19: Twinning


Nothing to report

20: Date & time of next Council meeting

6th January 2015
Cllr Cameron (The Mayor) closed the meeting and invited the council members to have the traditional Christmas drink with him.
Cllr James Cameron
The Mayor
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